
HOLBROOK UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO.3  

INDIAN WELLS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SITE COUNCIL AGENDA - MINUTES 

 AUGUST 14, 2017 

I. CALL TO ORDER and PLEDGE 

 

Karen Estridge called the meeting to order, held at Indian Wells Elementary School Library, at 

4:05 p.m. 

 

 

II. PLEDGE of ALLEGIANCE 

Karen Estridge led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

III. ROLL CALL 

Site Council Members 

 

Cheri Grau, Principal – Present 

Karen Estridge – Present 

Ramona Joe – Present 

Alfred Clark – Excused  

Gypsi Gover – Present  

 

IV. APPROVAL of MINUTES 

 

Approval of minutes added on to the agenda. 

 

V. NEW BUSINESS 

A. WELCOME Karen Estridge welcomed the Site Council Committee back to a new school 

year. 

B. OPEN HOUSE There was not an exact count at the time of the meeting as how many 

parents attended Open House. However, 52 families signed in at the Title I booth, 

located in the library.  

C. MAP TESTING The date to begin testing has been moved to August 22, 2017, instead of 

the original date of August 21, 2017. The date change was made to accommodate the 

cultural sensitivity of the Solar Eclipse. Testing will occur in certain classrooms, as well as 

the library. Fifth and sixth grade classes will take their test in their subject specific 

classroom; i.e. ELA, Math, and Social Studies/Science.  

D. VISION and HEARING SCREENING Vision and Hearing Screenings for Indian Wells 

students is scheduled for Thursday, August 24, 2017. It is asked that all teachers be 

flexible during this time. 

E. FAMILY READING NIGHT Family Reading Night is scheduled for Thursday, September 14, 

2017. It was brought to the attention of the committee that the Navajo County Fair is 



from September 13th, through September 17th. A change in date for the Family Reading 

Night will be determined at a later time.  

F. FALL SPORTS Fall Sports are scheduled to begin on Wednesday, August 23, 2017. 

Peewee Cross Country will consist of students in first and second grade. Our JV Cross 

Country members will consist of third through sixth graders.  

 

VI.  OLD BUSINESS 

 

 

VII. ROUND TABLE  

A. SCHOOL GARDEN Preschool will harvest pumpkins in the fall, and kindergarten will 

harvest carrots. 

B. CABBAGE PICTURE Students currently in the fourth grade that were given cabbage to 

harvest in third grade are asked to take a picture with their harvested plant and give 

their pictures to Mr. Allen, Ms. Estridge, or Ms. Yazzie.  

 

VIII. ADJOURNMENT  

 

Karen Estridge adjourned the meeting at 4:20 p.m.  

 


